Mendham Recreation Committee Minutes: April 14, 2011

In attendance: Bruce DiBisceglie, Rich Vallacchi, Marcy Kwiatkowski & Robin Holleran
1. Communications
a. Minutes from the March 2011 meeting accepted without exception. All minutes/agendas are on the Mendham Borough website.
b. Communications received: 
i. Confirmation of matching funds for summer movies from Municipal Alliance.
c. Meetings: 
i. Bruce attended the March 21st Borough Council meeting. 
1. Matching Funds from Municipal Alliance addressed. Recovered monies remain in line item that generated the fund. Money granted towards movies should not be spent on other line items.
2. Fishing Derby & Tourettes Syndrome Walk approved by Council. 

2. Labor Day Parade:

a. The Parade Theme for 2011 will be “GET IN THE GAME”. Bruce commented on the positive effects of rotating the themes amongst community, business, patriotism, recreation, etc.
b. The Borough Council is close to a decision on the Grand Marshal. Mayor Henry will contact Bruce once a decision has been reached.
3. Booklet:

a. The booklet has been mailed out and confirmations of receipt received. Earliest confirmations were April 10th. Bruce was not happy with Hawk missing the street date deadline of April 1st. Recreation submitted all information timely. No harm done as Hawk diverted resources to a large job.  

b. Feedback on the booklet (and upgrades) to date has been excellent.
4. Day Camp / Tennis Camp:

a. Committee discussion around Kindergarten numbers. Consensus is that the overall number of kindergarten students has declined in 2011. This may affect camper registration numbers and Bruce will staff accordingly.
b. Day Camp interviews have been completed (over 60). Bruce will make staffing decisions and employment letters will be sent out in early May (ahead of May 15th deadline).

c. Bruce posted an advertisement for Tennis Camp staff. Currently, there is no director identified. If there is no response for tennis staffing, the tennis camp may be suspended from operations in 2011.
5. Prior Business: 
a. The Municipal Alliance has approved approx $650 towards Recreation’s Movie budget. Bruce to submit verification letter and invoices. 
b. Bruce will follow up with Ken O’Brien as to the status of the new crosswalk on Cold Hill Rd. The crosswalk was approved by Chief Taylor and Ellen Sandman in 2010.
6. New Business:   
a. Amalia Duarte from Mendham Township’s Recreation Department has made an initial proposal to Bruce about merging the Boro & Twp Summer Concert series. The committee is looking for the benefits to the Boro as well as any detractions.
b. Fields: West Field has been closed until April 29th and Pastime has been closed to May 8th due to rain and field conditions.

c. The Pre-K Kickers, a for-profit organization that was denied field use based on profit status, has reapplied under the banner of Mendham-Coop. However, initial paperwork still showed Pre K Kickers as the insured party. Also, Pre-K Kickers is advertizing soccer training at Mendham Boro Fields on the internet. Bruce has contacted PKK to have them remove Boro Fields as a location for their services. Bruce will review with Lou Garubo.  

Next Meeting: 7:30pm, May 12th, 2011 at the Phoenix House
